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Ordinance to Change Name of Spring Oak Drive Between Clarkson Road and Country Woods Lane to Carter
Woods Drive

Department: Planning
Council District: District #5

Public Hearing: Yes
Advertising Date/By: N/A

Contact 1 and Phone: Schwartz at 373-2149
Contact 2 and Phone: Steve Galanti at 373-2918

STAFF IS REQUESTING THIS ITEM BE REMOVED FROM THE AGENDA

PURPOSE:
Public Safety Personnel and the City Address Coordinator have found that having two streets named Spring
Oak is causing confusion with emergency response and service delivery and therefore initiated this changed.
This request is to change Spring Oak Dr between Clarkson Road and Country Woods Lane to Carter Woods
Drive.

BACKGROUND:
Spring Oak Drive and Spring Oak Court have the same address ranges and are located directly across Country
Woods Lane from each other.

Spring Oak Drive was created on July 21, 1987 by the recording of the Country woods Subdivision plat (Map
7B) in Plat Book 86 on Page 75, is the newer of the two streets in question and has the least number of residents
who would be affected by a street name change.

Planning sent a letter to all the residents and property owners notifying them of the need for the change and
requesting suggestions for a new name, however no one responded.

The numerical address for properties along the street will not change.

The Planning Department will notify utility companies and various other service agencies of this change to
minimize any inconvenience to property owners and residents.

This change is necessary in the interest of Public Safety and to minimize confusion in the delivery of goods and
services and is in accordance with the Street Naming and Addressing Manual.

BUDGET IMPACT:

File #: ID 15-0910, Version: 1

City of Greensboro Printed on 4/14/2022Page 1 of 2

powered by Legistar™

http://www.legistar.com/


File #: ID 15-0910, Version: 1

It is estimated that the cost to prepare and install two new street signs will be $500.00

RECOMMENDATION / ACTION REQUESTED:
The Technical Review Committee (TRC) recommended the street name change to the Planning Board and the
City Council based on the findings that the proposed name is in accordance with the Street Naming and
Addressing Manual as it does not duplicate an existing street name and is not phonetically similar to an existing
street name. The City Council is required to hold a public hearing before considering the street name change.
The Planning Board recommended this street name change at its October meeting on a vote of 7-0. It is
recommended that on November 17, 2015, the City Council consider adopting an ordinance changing the name
of Spring Oak Drive between Clarkson Road and Country Woods Lane to Carter Woods Drive.

COMMITTEE ACTION: This item was referred to Council by the Infrastructure Committee.
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